
MVRRC Minutes: September 10th. 

 

Financial Report 

1. Membership renewal lower year over year due to our rotating membership renewal system.  

This is expected to balance as the rotating renewal dates become due. 

2. E-transfer system is working well. 

3. At time of meeting; September books are not yet complete. 

4. We are currently showing 370 members not yet renewed.  Again due to the newly established 

rotating renewal system. 

5. Membership dues line down year over year; once again due rotating membership renewal. 

 

President. 

1. Roof on Club House has been repaired. 

2. Reviewed letter from CFO. 

a. 50 yard range not approved due to anticipated drainage issue which has already been 

corrected. 

b. Ground Baffles did not meet CFO expectations.  Previous design grandfathered in, however 

we did not have appropriate approval for the current design. 

c. CFO indicates overhead baffle does not meet Regulatory Criteria’s.  This information is not 

accurate and will be reviewed with CFO. 

d. Targets cited by CFO as not being within reasonable distance from berms.  To be rectified. 

e. We had previously received verbal approvals and / or agreements with CFO.  This will be 

changed immediately.  All communications to be now in writing. 

Comments: Peter Eliot. 

i) Mr. Grimes in his employ with the CFO’s Office previous view saturated ground on the 50 

yard range.  Cited standing water will produce a ricochet hazard. 

ii) Target Boards must be within 5 meters of the berms. 

iii) Discussed Baffle design. 

iv) Currently our benches are sitting 75 meters from the berm when the design calls for 50 

 

Motion: Build new berm approximately 55 meters down range at the height of 6 meters brought 

forward by Robert Matija.  Seconded by Edward .  Motion Carried. 

Motion: Purchase appropriate targets for both Pistol and Rifle Ranges forwarded by Robert Matija.  

Seconded by Ralph Coppola.  Motion Carried. 

Concern brought forward regarding the state of the road on the 400 yard Range.  Motion brought 

forward by Peter Eliot to spend no more than $1000 in improving.  Seconded by Jason.  Motion Carried. 



Question brought forward by Ralph Coppola regarding appropriate method of reserving a range.  

Motion brought forward by Peter Eliot: Ongoing regularly scheduled shoots are to be approved by 

General Membership.  Private Member reservations $50.00  Seconded by Steve Dennis.  Motion Carried. 

 

Question from the floor regarding opening a MVRRC Twitter Account.  Thought it may be a good means 

of communication among members.  Decided against.  Subject to public abuse. 

 

Question from the floor regarding purchasing car jacks.  It is thought we should be able to get these 

from multiple other sources rather than purchasing. 

 

Idea to host 3 gun Style Shoot at MVRRC brought forward by John Butler.  Concept approved but subject 

to shooting course review by Peter Eliot. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 15:00 hrs. 

 

Next Meeting 14:00 hrs 

Saturday November 04. Elmsdale Fire Hall.  Rick to reserve facility. 


